
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Welcome to our newsletter for week 4. The term is flying along and since I last wrote we have had a 
very successful book week.  As part of our book week activities children were asked to contribute art 
or writing pieces for our theme Curious creatures / wild minds. There were an amazing array of entries. 
Two St Monica’s students chose to write a book titled “Midnight Mummy” They brainstormed, wrote, 
edited, rewrote, illustrated and published their work. They were very proud of their book and shared it 
with me. However, after reading their story I thought it would be a great idea if more could share the 
story and so we now will have a section in our library for books published by students. Those authors 
are Jack and Lachlan from Year 2. I hope that this is not their last collaboration together and that we 
see many more stories begin their journey in our school library. Congratulations Lachlan and Jack.  

 
Next week we will celebrate NAIDOC week. The theme for this year 
is        “Always Was. Always will Be.” 
The theme has been developed to shine a focus on the length of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander occupation of Australia and seeks to 
get teachers, students and the community to explore, learn about, and 
appreciate the wealth and breadth of Indigenous Nations, languages and 
knowledge of our continent.  
 

  

 
Looking forward to next year I take this opportunity to share that in 
2021 St Monica’s will be working in collaboration with Captivate (the 
creative and performing arts program for Catholic Schools in 
Parramatta Diocese) to have a band program for the students in Stage 3 
(Years 5 and 6) This program will allow all students to learn to play an 
instrument and read music in a band setting developing their ensemble 
awareness and skills. The program will run weekly. The teachers will accompany the classes and learn 
an instrument alongside the students. We look forward to some great music! 
  
A very big thank you to all the parents who participated in the zoom meeting last Wednesday or who 
have listened to the recording regarding the move to Staged Learning in 2021 and beyond. We 
appreciate your contributions to the discussion and a copy of the questions asked and the responses 
will be sent home to parents this week.  
  
Lastly thank you for all the kind words and yummy morning tea provided to celebrate World Teachers 
day last Friday. It was greatly appreciated and we value the partnership between parents and school 
that is forged along the journey of your child's education and time spent at St Monica’s. 
   
Wishing you a wonderful fortnight ahead. 

Mrs Melissa Beggs 

Principal 

  
“Every saint is a message which the Holy Spirit takes from  

the riches of Jesus Christ and gives to his people. “ 

  
Pope Francis@Pontifex 
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Canteen Roster 

Thank you to the following parents who will be working in the 

canteen this week. We appreciate the time and effort you give to 

our students. If you are unable to attend your rostered day, please 

contact Michelle via the school office on 4570 3700. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Vinnies Christmas Appeal 

Our school community will once again support the Richmond branch of St Vincent de Paul in 
their Christmas Hamper Appeal. Each class will be given a washing basket and students are 
encouraged to bring in grocery items that are not perishable, personal items such as 
shampoo, soap, or deodorant. The people who will be given these items do not have children, 
so please, NO toys. Items such as canned fruit, tomatoes, pasta, rice and cereals would be 

greatly appreciated. Thank you in advance for your generosity. 
 
Leanne Ryan 
Religious Education Co-Ordinator. 
 
School Leavers  

We are planning for the 2021 school year and to help us with this please let the office know if 
your family will not be continuing at St Monica's in 2021. A reminder to families that a term's 
notice (10 school weeks) in writing MUST be given to the principal before the removal of a 
student or a full term's fees will be payable. The notice can be given any time during the term 
for the next term and where appropriate notice has been received, a pro-rate credit will be 
calculated. Where a term's notice has not been given to the principal, the term's school fees 
will be charged for your child/children.  

 
Lost Property 

 
With the weather chilly in the mornings and heating up during the day 
children are taking their jackets and jumpers off and walking away. We have 
NUMEROUS jackets/jumpers with no names in our lost property. As 
uniforms can be expensive if you need to keep replacing them, we cannot 
stress the importance of putting  
your child's name on their clothing, so it can be returned to them. 

 

Happy Birthday to the children celebrating their birthday over 
the next 2 weeks  

Aiden B – 5B Phoebe B – 3B 

Austin D – 2W Luke W – 2W 

Anthony A – K6Gold Zac W – 4B 

Olivia W – 4W Leo B – 5W 

Samuel F – KB Nickson M – 5W 

Flynn F – 3B Alara P – 4W 

Jack L – 2B Ashton S – 5B 

Wednesday  
November 4 

Kerry Robinson &  
Jenny Hopper 
Hot Dog Day K-2 

Friday 
November 6 

Melissa Panich & 
Charlene Scicluna 

Monday 
November 9 

Jenny Hopper 

Wednesday 
November 11 

Mariana Gelevski & 
Natasha Josevski 
Hot Dog Day 3-6 

Friday 
November 13 

Paula Sciberras and  
Josette Semaan 

Monday 
November 16 

Jenny Hopper & 
Beverly Owens 

Thank you ☺ 



Brynorms Uniform Shop 

Due to COVID-19 Social Distancing requirements, our store capacity this year is going to be significantly 

reduced compared to our normal peak season. We will be limiting customer numbers to 12 at a time instore. 

We are aware that this has the potential to cause significant wait times and inconvenience for our customers. As 

maintaining the safety of our customers and staff during COVID-19 is of paramount importance to us, we are 

currently planning strategies to assist us to minimise customer wait times, and ask for your consideration and 

support of the following measures. 

 We would like to encourage our customers - especially Kindergarten to consider purchasing 

their uniforms during Term 4, rather than waiting for the peak season of January to February. You can now make 

a fitting appointment online so that we can better control the numbers at the shop.For customers who may be 

concerned about size change during this time, we will be happy to extend our normal exchange period to the 

commencement of the 2021 school year.  

 Due to COVID-19 Social Distancing requirements and subsequent reduced customer capacity, we are also 

requesting that only one parent/caregiver attends the store with any children who need to be fitted for uniforms. 

This will allow us to serve more families in a timely manner. 

Online ordering  is also available.Once the items are ready to collect, you can pick them up at the side door. 

 We appreciate your support and understanding during these challenging times, and will continue to ensure 

exceptional customer service in a safe environment as our priority.   

Link: https://sustainabless.wixsite.com/brynormsuniformshop. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students and staff of St Monica’s Primary School, Richmond will 

celebrate Rainbow Day on Thursday 5th November. The purpose of this 

day is to raise funds to support the work of Mary MacKillop 

International.  

Students from Year 5 have organised games, cake stalls, a White 

Elephant stall and have also made craft items that will be sold on the 

day of our Rainbow Day celebration.  All students are asked to wear 

rainbow coloured mufti and join together to celebrate. 
 

 

 

 

 

Mufti colours. 

 

Kinder – Red 

Year 1 – Orange  

Year 2 – Yellow  

Year 3 – Green 

Year 4 – Blue                      

Year 5 – Indigo 

Year 6 - Violet 
   
*** Please do not go to any 

expense for this day. If your 

child doesn’t have the specified 

colour, a ribbon, a t-shirt, or 

something close to the colour 

will be fine. 

 

https://sustainabless.wixsite.com/brynormsuniformshop


 

 

 

Term 4 Awards 

Week 4 Class Catholic Values St Monica’s Award 1 St Monica’s Award 2 St Monica’s Award 3 

KB Alyssa A-C Duncan J Ava H Rylan A 

1B Reagan G Sahana C Hannah C Isla L 

1W Nicky M Reuben S Nate J Indianna B 

2B Michael L Andreus X Mackenzie R Thomas C 

2W Alyssa S Austin D Elijah N Emily M 

3B Tom B Felicity R Addison M Flynn F 

4B Aaliyah B Ariyah G Patrick C Rohan S 

4W Anthony Ap Evie S Hunter C Sydney B 

5B Maddison B Matilda B Harry D Aaron H 

5W Caitlin H Cameron F Joel L Leo B 

6B Lincoln D Reegan M Charlotte C Emily H 

6W Imogen F Cailan W Nate P Charlotte R 

K-6 Gold Tyrone L Connor W Marcus G 
 

 

Writers Packs 

Grade Name 

1W Reuben S 

1B John M 

1B  Jake M 

2B Lachlan Y 

6W  Emma M 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KB Skyla  James M 

1B Natalia M Maddy C 

1W Oliver D  Tilly N 

2B Jade O Lachlan Y 

2W Elijah N Zoe L 

3B Joshua K Indiana S 

4B Alicia P Zac W 

4W Dylan R Alexandra D 

5B Kane C Ashton S 

5W Chrisian S Nickson M 

6B Liliana P Corbyn F 

6W Massimo R Grace F 

K6G Travis L   

HOT DOG DAY 
Kindy – Yr 2  

Wednesday 4th November 
 

$3.50 
 

Yrs 3-6 

Wednesday10th November 



STAGE 3 BYOD ST MONICA’S 2021  

HAVE YOU CONSIDERED A CHROMEBOOK FOR YOUR CHILD ENTERING 
YEAR 5 AND 6 IN 2021? 

What is a Chromebook? 
A Chromebook is a personal computer that has the Chrome OS operating system. Anything you can do with the 
Google Chrome browser, you can do with a Chromebook.  
 

No need for updates or software, with a Chromebook you can just charge it up, open the lid and start using it right 
away.  
 

What's the difference between a Chromebook and a laptop? 
Physically, a Chromebook and a Windows laptop look very similar. Both are notebooks with a keyboard, a camera, a 
built-in screen, and usually include a trackpad. Many Chromebooks have touchscreen displays, and the ability to 
convert to tablet form.   
 

Chromebooks are far less complex. They run Chrome OS, which is based on the Chrome web browser.  
 

Chromebooks are also designed to save your documents online in the 'cloud', using Google Drive, which means their 
lifespan is longer as they won’t slow down due to lack of space in storage like laptops. 

Is a Chromebook better for school work? 
A Chromebook is a good choice for a student that is primarily using the computer for web browsing, word processing, 
or streaming video and audio. Storage isn't a problem as students store their files with Google Drive.  
 

 

A Chromebook is also a great low-cost option. Through our CEDP supplier, Chromebooks are available  
to purchase for $436 (includes the Google Management console) 
 
For school work, the Chromebook is a winner with access to the complete G-suite of applications. 
 

Students can complete work with Google Docs and share this straight from the Chromebook to their teacher or parent, 
no printing necessary. The Microsoft Office suite is also available online, so students can create Word documents etc 
with ease. 
 
The Chromebook is also a hard device to break. 
It is interesting to note that Bede Polding College has now purchased a large collection of Chromebooks to use with 
their students in 2021. It is becoming the device of choice for many secondary schools. Unless a student requires 
sophisticated software to create/facilitate highly technical IT demands, a chromebook is sufficient for all high school 
students' needs. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on lduval@parra.catholic.edu.au 
 

Leanne Duval 
 
 

mailto:lduval@parra.catholic.edu.au


 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Community News 

 

 

Log on to www.healthylunchbox.com.au for the 

recipes 

The P & F Committee would like to invite you to an evening of gingerbread house building. The evening will 

be held in the school hall on Wednesday 9th December and begin at 6pm. All you have to do is order a 

gingerbread kit, gather some family & friends, book a table and bring along some lollies to decorate. 

Families and children are most welcome. 

The gingerbread house kit includes; 4 walls, roof, icing and a piping bag, board, cellophane and an 

instruction sheet. Cost is $24.00. Gluten Free is also available for $28.50 
 

Due to current restrictions on COVID – we are waiting on confirmation that this event will be able to go 

ahead. If it is not able to go ahead you will still receive your gingerbread kit to take home. 

More information will be sent home in the coming weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.healthylunchbox.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST MONICA’S PARISH  
IS HAVING A 

BOOK STALL 

21
ST

- 29
TH

 NOVEMBER 
 

Donations are being accepted 

In the Old Church from  

9am-3pm weekdays  
 

For information please call  

Helen on 4578 8911 

 

We no longer accept 
VHS Video’s, Cassettes 

                         or 

                          Encyclopaedias 

 



 

 

 

SANDWICHES  

Bread rolls   (add extra) $0.50  

Roast chicken $3.50 

Roast chicken with  salad $4.00 

Ham & salad $4.00 

Ham $3.00 

Tuna $3.00 

Vegemite $2.50 

Cheese $2.50 Extra Fillings 

Cheese & salad $3.50 Mayonnaise $0.30 

Mediterranean roll  (w/Tuna, olives & tomato paste) $3.00 Lettuce, tomato $0.30 

Egg & lettuce $3.00 Tomato sauce $0.30 

Jaffle:  Ham & cheese $3.50 Cheese, egg or avocado $0.50 

Jaffle:  Cheese $3.00 FRUIT & JELLY 

Buttered bread $0.60 Jelly cup $1.00 

SALAD PACKS Jelly & custard $1.50 

Chicken & salad $4.50 Custard cup  $1.00 

Ham & salad $4.50 Seasonal fruit cups   (ONLY Term 1 & 4) $1.00 

Tuna & Salad $4.50 R E C E S S    M E N U 

Egg & salad $4.00 Garlic bread $1.00 

Salad bowl  $3.50 Cheese & bacon rolls $2.00 

WRAPS Pasta cups     (ONLY Term 2 & 3) $2.00 

Roast chicken, avocado, lettuce & mayo $4.50 Carrot & cucumber with vegetable dip  
      (ONLY Term 1 & 4) 

$1.00 

Roast chicken & salad $4.50 Chocolate muffins $1.00 

Chicken tender wrap with lettuce & mayo $3.50 Pikelets              (ONLY Wednesday) $0.50 

$3.50  

Hot dog with 

sauce 

HOT DOG DAY  

K-2  - First WEDNESDAY of each month 

3-6  - Second WEDNESDAY of each 

month 

To provide the best canteen service for the children, it 

is necessary for all orders to be handed in at the 

canteen before 9am.  Thank you. 

HOT FOOD SNACKS 

Chicken Nuggets 3 for   $2.00 6 for $4.00 Red rock deli chips – Honey & soy $1.50 

Gluten free nuggets 3 for   $2.00 6 for $4.00 Smith’s salt & vinegar (Gluten free) $1.50 

Hash browns $1.50 Bread sticks (pizza & plain) $0.30 

Fish fingers 3 for   $2.00 6 for $4.00 Want Want Rice Crackers $0.30 

Corn on the cob $1.50 Eucalyptus drops $1.00 

Hot roast chicken roll $3.50   

Pie -Traveller (Large) $3.50 ICE BLOCKS 

Pie - Snack (small) $2.00 Quelch – 99% Fruit juice $1.00 

Potato Pie      (ONLY Term 2 & 3) $4.00 Zooper Doopers $1.00 

Lite sausage roll  $3.00 Zing (yoghurt & fruit) $1.00 

Spinach & cheese rolls $3.00 Frozen apple/blackcurrant cups $1.00 

Pizza – Cheese & bacon $3.50 Jelly joy sticks    (Gluten free) $0.30 

Lasagne $4.00 DRINKS 

Macaroni & cheese $4.00 Popper juice    Apple or Orange $1.50 

Mamee chicken noodles $3.00 Spring water $2.00 

St Monica’s cheese burger with tomato 

sauce 

$4.00 Quench (blue, green, red) $2.50 

St Monica’s beef burger with lettuce & 

tomato 

$4.00 Flavoured milk     Strawberry or Chocolate $2.50 

Nacho dippers with salsa & cheese $3.50 Cup of plain milk $1.00 

Fish burger with lettuce & mayo $4.00 Please Note:  RECESS & LUNCH ORDERS ARE TO 

BE IN SEPARATE BAGS 
Chicken burger with lettuce & mayo $4.00 

Paper bags   $0.10 

Apples           

$1.00 


